
 

NOTICE OF SPECIAL GENERAL ELECTION 
 
 
Florida Governor Ron DeSantis has scheduled a Special Election to fill a vacancy in the U.S. House of 
Representatives, Congressional District 1, which includes all of Escambia County.  The Special General 
Election will be held April 1, 2025. 
 
In the general election, all voters may cast a ballot without regard to political party. 
 
Monday, March 3, 2025, is the voter registration deadline April 1, 2025, Special General Election. 
There is not a party change deadline for a general election. 
 
BECAUSE OF THE TIME INVOLVED, IT IS IMPORTANT THAT WE RECEIVE YOUR VOTE-BY-MAIL BALLOT  
REQUEST AS SOON AS POSSIBLE. 
 
Voters who wish to vote-by-mail and who have not already renewed their request will have to submit a 
new vote-by-mail request, even if they voted by mail in the November Presidential General Election. 
Florida law requires a new request to vote-by-mail for the 2025 Special Elections and the 2026 Elec-
tions. The deadline to request a ballot for the April 1 Special General Election is Thursday, March 20. 
Request a vote-by-mail ballot for the Special Election by contacting the Supervisor of Elections office by 
phone (850) 595-3900, email soe@escambiavotes.gov, online www.EscambiaVotes.gov/vote-by-mail, 
or fax (850) 595-3914. 
 
Written requests must include the voter’s name, date of birth or voter ID number, Driver’s license 
number/Florida ID card number/last four of your Social Security number, address where the ballot 
should be mailed, and must be signed by the voter. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact us or visit EscambiaVotes.com. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Robert D. Bender 
Supervisor of Elections 
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